Notice of Development of Rulemaking
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

6A-5.030
District Instructional Personnel and School Administrator Evaluation Systems

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: To update the criteria: implementation procedures; formatting and reporting requirements; and monitoring processes for the annual evaluation of instructional personnel and school administrators.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: Personnel Evaluation Criteria and Procedures.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 1012.34, FS.

LAW IMPLEMENTED: 1012.34, FS.

A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:
DATE AND TIME: January 30, 2018, 10:00 a.m.
PLACE: Webinar with conference line. To participate virtually, register for the webinar at https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/5852377526183628802; once registered, a confirmation email will be sent with directions for joining the webinar. To join the conference line, call 1(888)339-2688, and enter the participant passcode 749-079-19. To participate in person: Room 1721/25 in the Florida Department of Education Turlington Building, 325 West Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0400. The workshop will be held to collect public input and feedback for this rule, as well as Rule 6A-5.0411, F.A.C., Calculations of Student Learning Growth for Use in School Personnel Evaluations, as the subject areas addressed in the rules are closely related.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Eileen McDaniel, Bureau Chief, Bureau of Educator Recruitment, Development and Retention, 325 West Gaines Street, Room 124, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0400; (850)245-0562; or eileen.mcdaniel@fldoe.org. To submit a comment on this rule development, please contact: Chris Emerson, Director, Office of Executive Management, Department of Education, at (850)245-9601 or christian.emerson@fldoe.org, or go to https://app1.fldoe.org/rules/default.aspx.
THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS: 
Will be available at no charge on Tuesday, January 23, 2018, from the contact person listed above.
